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ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY
ST. SAHAG AND ST. MESROB ARMENIAN CHURCH
WYNNEWOOD, PA.
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 1995

AGENDA:
[nvocation
Verification of Eligible Voters
Election of Assembly Officers
Approval of 1994 Assembly Minutes
Report of the Nominating Committee
Elcction of Parish Council Members
Election of the Auditing Committee
Election of the Nominating Committee
Pastor's Report
Report of Parish Council
Report of Church Organizations
Financial Report
Adoption of 1995 Budget

New Business: Proposals
Other New Business

Benediction and  Adjournment

Note: o Election of Parish Council Members, Nominating and
Auditing Commitices may be done only at a specified time
during the meeting.

o DBallots must be cast in person at that time.

o Only those members whose church dues are paid in full
through 1994 are eligible to vote.



ST. SAHAG AND ST. MESROB ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH
WYNNEWOQOOD, PENNSYLVANIA

PARISH ASSEMBLY MINUTES
FEBRUARY 27, 1994

The Annual Parish Assembly was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by
Noubar Karagulian, Parish Council Chairman, and opened with a
prayer from The Rev. Dr. Parce Metjian, Pastor.

There were 52 eligible voters when the meeting began. The number
increased to 55 when voting took place.

The chairman asked for nominations for Assembly Chairman and
Secretary. By a voice vote, George Devletian was elected Chairman,
and Louis Karagulian, Secretary. The meeting was then turned over
to the Assembly Chairman.

The Minutes of the 1993 Assembly were approved as submitted
without any changes or additions.

Report_of the Nominating Committee by Marie Hoplamazian, who

presented the ballot and asked for nominations from the floor.

Additional names for Parish Council were: Paul Meshejian, Papken
Megerian and Malena Sarrafian; Auditing Committee:  Esahag
Gurenlian; and Nominating Committee: Rose Arpajian.

Pastor's Report: Fr. Paree reviewed his report for 1993 stating that
we must address the needs of all groups and segments of our parish,
and that the theme for 1994, our 30th Anniversary, be a time for
renewal and regeneration.



Reports of Parish Council and Church Organizations:

A question regarding $25,968 in renovations to Memorial Hall. 350% of
this cost was shared by Finley Catering to remodel and convert the
storage room into a reception rooin.

A question was asked why two (2) members of Parish Council
resigned in November 1993,

A major reason was that funds raised for 1993 Armenian "Operation
Winter Rescue” was directed to the HAVAD Fund for evangelistic work
in Armenia. This was done against the decision of the Parish Council.

After discussions with the Primate, Pastor and Parish Council, a letter
was sent to the Primate signed by the Pasior and Lisa in November
1993 asking that the funds be re-dirccted.

Sunday_School:
Pamela Kitabjian asked that Yeretzgin Angel Metjian be included in
the report for her help and conducting of Sunday School Assemblies

during the year.

Women's Guild Certificate Sales:

Millic Barsamian stated that the sale of certificates is a good way to
raise money for the parish. It needs to be promoted to more
members.

Adoption_of 1994 Budge!:

After a discussion of reasons for a decline of income and suggestions
for ways to increase revenue, a motion was made and passed to accept
the budget showing a deficit of over $28,000.



Election Resujts:

PARISH COUNCIL
(7 elected)
Dr. Vartan Igidbashian Karnig Torossian
Noubar Karagulian Paul Meshejian
David Nalbantian Malena Sarrafian
Papken Megerian

Alternates: Krikor Lussinian Esahag Gurenlian

NCMINATING COMMITTEE
(3 elecied)
Rose Arpajian Elizabeth Bovajian
George Devletian

Alternates: Papken Megerian Aram Fayda
Richard Shakarjian

AUDITING COMMITTEE
(3 elected)
John Eskandarian Daniel C. Takoushian
Shant Kehyayan
Alternates: Louis Karagulian Esahag Gurenlian

New_ Business:

Motion made by Jovia Keytanjian; seconded by Hrant Torunyan; and
passed unanimously that the Parish Council prepare and mail a
survey to parishioners to stress problems, and the need for input.
Council needs to act quickly upon survey's results.



Permanent Endowment Fund (PEF):

Kevin Leszczynski reported a Fund balance at year end of $921,986.

Kevin asked that a vote of confidence be given to the PEF to find and
present a new investment approach utilizing Mutual Funds.

Der Parce:

That the money raised for Armenia "Operation Winter Rescue" was
redirected and will only be used for this purpose.

He stressed the need for standing permanent committees [or:
1- Membership; 2 - Maintenance, and 3 - Finance.

People asked for someone to approach them in order for them to give
or volunteer their services.

The feeling was that not enough credit is given for good works
performed.

We accept blame for any deficiency together with parish members. A
cooperative effort is needed to fulfill the needs of our parish.

The meeting was closed with a prayer at 4:30 p.m.

(e i D

George Devletian
Assembly Chairman
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“Louis Karaguha{{
Assembly Secretary
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PASTOR'S ANNUAL REPORT

1994 . . . Another Year of Progress
1995 . . . Looking to the Future

It is a pleasure to submit this annual report to the Parish Assembly as
it gives me the opportunity to reflect back on what has been achieved
and to look forward with a new purpose. Brietly, the tollowing are
some of the highlights of 1994:

» Every Sunday the Family of God gathered for worship and the
Divine Liturgy. We have adhered to our liturgical calendar
observances. A very special thanks is extended to our Choir
Director, Deacons, Choir members, Organist and Acolytes for their
dedication.

+ The weekend of May 2Ist was a joyous occasion when our parish
celebrated its 30th Aanniversary of Consccration. His Eminence
ordained to the Holy Order of Diaconate, Noubar Karagulian and
Karnig Torossian. Also two dedicated members of our parish,
Deacon Hagop Kitabjian and George Devletian received St. Nersess
Shnorhali Medal and Encyclical from His Holiness Vazken the First.
John Eskandarian received the St. Vartan Award from the Diocese.
~An Anniversary Banquet was held to observe these occasions. Our
parish is indeed fortunate to have dedicated altar servers.

e The Sunday Church School registered 110 students of which 14
were new students. The attendance is steady among those who
have set Christian Education as a priority.

In addition- to classroom instruction, the Sunday School has been
active with Family night dinners, the Christmas and Easter
Commurion/Breakfasts, a Mardi Gras Night, a Halloween Party,
Project Love and Outreach for Armenia are but a few of its projects.

Upon resignation of Carol Keosayian Leszczynski and Robin
Kazanjian Williams as co-superintendents, Patti Ayjian Smith was
appointed as our new superintendent. She is a capable individual
and hope you had the opportunity to meet her. Special thanks to
Carol and Robin.  And to my teaching staff, I extend my sincere
appreciation for their loyalty and dedication.




« Our acolyte, incensor and reader program has been a huge success.
Interest, participation and motivation is high. Thanks are extended
to Grace Odabashian who coordinates this project..

* Young Adult Bible Fellowship has met a dire need. For more than a
year, they have met on the first Thursday of each month to study
the Word of God. They are a very enthusiastic group, full of
potential for future growth and direction. A very special thanks to
Garabed and Monique Sarkessian for their tireless efforts. All
church members are welcome to attend.

* The Inter-Communal Organization was reorganized and in October
it sponsored a cultural program which was held in our Memorial
Hall followed by hospitality. Our representatives are: Der Paree,
Armen Asdourian, Vicken Evereklian and Karnig Torossian. This
year the committee will sponsor a Walkathon on April 24th.

e The preparation of Mas has been a cooperative effort. The following
have contributed: Dikranuhi Degirmenci and Asdghig Kazanjian.
Our sincere appreciation to them.

» Through the efforts of Leon Alyanakian, John Semerjian and Der
Paree, retired Men's Fellowship was formed. Since June they have
" been meeting twice a month for a luncheon-social. We wish them
continued success in their endeavors.

« For the first time on July 23 (Sunday) to July 29 (Friday) a
summer Hrashavan was held for our youngsters at Carson
Simpson Farm in Hatboro, Pa. Eighteen day campers ages 3 to 7
and 35 resident campers experienced our faith, culture and social
activities. It was a huge success. Hope to do it again.

'SACRAMENTS AND PASTORAL OUTREACH

The Parish Registry has recorded the following sacraments in 1994:
Baptisms: 15; Weddings: 10; Funerals: 11.

* A total of 28 calls were made to the bereaved and aged, including
hospital calls and nursing homes on a regular basis. An additional



What will 1995 bring? Truly, only God knows. However,

there are signs that this will be an exciting year filled with

18 house blessings were performed during the Christmas and
Easter seasons upon requests.

Some events which were initiated: Acolyte & ACYOA Jrs. Retreats;
Relationship Enrichment Workshop; Lenten Lecture Series;
Women's Saints Observance; Benefactors' Sunday Observance;
Instructional Badarak, etc.

In June our church secretary Carolyn Vail tendered her
resignation. Mrs. Anie Megerian assumed secretarial duties in July.
She is a capable person managing our church office and community
needs. To her we extend our appreciation.

The Mer Doon, our official church publication, has been published
regularly. It has served a useful purpose in informing our
members of current events in our parish life. A very special thank
you to Lisa Manookian for editing the Mer Doon and Anie Megerian
for typing. She is assisted by a group of volunteers addressing and
mailing.

great possibilities. Let us consider a few:

In March we will have the ACYOA Irs. retrcat at Newman Camp. In
March the Acolytes will hold their own retreat at Camp Sankanack.
It is hoped that these retreats will strengthen leadership qualities
within our young people.

During the -Lenten Season, we will sponsor a lecture series every
Friday by the Armenia Outreach Committee and the Tekeyan
Cultural Association. The topics will center on issues facing the
future of our community and challenges facing Armenia.

Efforts are underway to re-organize Young Couples Fellowship. An
executive committee has been formed to initiate few programs
headed by Arlet Zeibari. Young couples are urged to participate.

As a Christian community, it was our responsibility to extend good-
will beyond our parish walls. We plan to sponsor "Feed the

-10-



Homeless"” quarterly visits to institutions by our youth and
interested families. Watch for details.

The Community Telephone Directory will be ready sometime in
April. It will include help hints, addresses, phone numbers and

business and professional listings. It will be a helpful tool to keep a
friendship alive!

From time to time we are asked to respond to appeals for urgent
causes for Armenia. I know church. members would participate
whenever possible. Through the Diocese we are asked to participate
in the "National Endowment" with an annual donation of one's
choosing. The money will be used to strengthen the infrastructure.
Your participation is important in this matter.

Our community has multifaceted needs that demand our attention:
Sunday School; the youth (teens & adults); married couples and
the Senior Citizens. In every area, we need people to carry on the
challenge. ~ When members are reluctant to get involved, these
needs will continue to be ignored.

This summer one week summer "Hrashavan" camp will take place
at Carson Simpson Farm , Hatboro, PA. For one week, children ages
3 to 7 as day campers and 8 to 12 as resident campers will learn
about our Faith, Culture and participate in social activities.

Outreach Mission - 95 is being planned for our college youth. A
group made up from our parish will spend two weeks in Armenia,
visiting orphanages, families of war victims and parishes.

On a personal note, 1995 will be a milestone in my ministry. It was
25 years ago on June 7th, that I was ordained to the Holy Order of
Priesthood, by His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian. The
last 10 years as your pastor. I feel honored that my church will
observe the anniversary.

As pastor, I've learned that it is impossible to accomplish anything
worthwhile without the help of church members. In every phase
of our church operation, there are loyal members who assume the
task and play a supportive role while many others are hesitant to
get involved. To run this church effectively, I need your help!

=i =



Let's reaffirm our partnership that exists, carrying on  Christ's
mission in the years to come.

* 1995 promises to be another exciting year. We will reach out to all
those who are craving for spiritual direction--Baptisms, Weddings,
shut-ins, Christian nurture for the young generation and social
fellowship.

* In conclusion, I would like to take this opportunity to express my
heartfelt appreciation to Papken Megerian, chairmen of the Parish
Council, for his leadership, cooperation and advice. Also, I wish to
thank members of the Parish Council, Diocesan Delegates, executive
committees of each organization and supportive members. In fact,
without you, there will be no church.

With your help, we hope to continue this upward trend. Progress
should be measured not only by the physical improvement, but
more importantly, by the lives that are changed through the
support of the church's mission to her members and non-
members.

It is my hope that together we can serve the Lord in new and
creative ways. There is no doubt that 1995 will be another
~successful year, with everyone being a part of our success.

"In everything you do, put God first and He will direct you
and crown your efforts with success."  (Proverbs 3:6)

Yours in Christ's Service,

@sﬂ%@&w@ \&&««

February 5, 1995 The Rev. Dr. Pares Metji
Pastor

_19=



REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

This past year was a banner year for our parish and we have much to
be proud of. In 1994 we took pride in our young adults assisting the
Parish Council on Sunday mornings. From the Art Show to the
traditional Bazaar, our parishioners showed great dedication and
always came through when needed.

* I would like to begin by thanking Der Paree for his continuous
spiritual guidance to our parish and for his assistance and cooperation
in the performance of my duties.

« The Parish Council met twice a month and the members were
involved in supporting many church projects. They diligently
carried out the mission of the church, the financial challenges and
the maintenance of our huge complex.

« Special thanks to our outgoing Parish Council members: Anahid
Megerian (who served three consecutive terms), Shake Derderian,
Jovia Keytanjian, Karin Luhman, Dr. Gerald Williams and Dr. George
Boyajian.

¢ On behalf of the Parish Council I would like to thank our deacons,

~ choir master Noubar Karagulian, organist Lilit Dervishian and choir
members for their dedicated service every Sunday. Our
appreciation also is extended to Rose Arpajian and Laraine Ballard
for their periodic help as organists.

« The Parish Council expresses its appreciation to all the dedicated
Sunday School teachers and staff.

» Special thanks is extended to Dearon Mazmanian, Maintenance
Coordinator, who took care of our buildings and grounds and
supervised our janitorial staff on a daily basis. Dearon, thanks from
all of us.

« Special thanks also to Edward Tekirian for the church's new sound
system and for placing the directional signs in our parking lot.

» Our secretary Mrs. Carolyn Vail resigned and the Parish Council

hired a new secretary, Mrs. Anie Megerian. We are very happy
with the smooth transition. Special thanks to Araxie Richards,

-13-



Grace Odabashian, Vickey Sagherian, Ayshe Chakmaklian and Rose
Andrews for helping in the office in the interim period.

The Parish Council extends its appreciation to Lisa Manookian for
editing the Mer Doon and to all the volunteers who have helped
with addressing and mailing.

I would like to summarize some of our activities:

Following the General Assembly, the Parish Council met with all
church organizations. The purpose was to create a closer
relationship between the active bodies of the church.

On Sunday, March 27th, the A.C.Y.O.A. Jrs. held their annual Palm
Sunday Banquet and honored Mr. & Mrs. Papken Megerian.

The Women's Guild and Men's Club co-sponsored the annual
Dinner/Dance on Friday April 9th. As in the past, this year they
hosted the Christmas and the Easter Communion/Breakfasts for
our Sunday School. Our sincere appreciation is extended.

On Sunday, April 17th, the Parish Council hosted our first Art
Auction. Many thanks to the Chairman Mr. Hrair Megerian and his

~ committee for this successful fund-raising event.

Our Parish Council also hosted our first Plant Sale on April 29 & 30.
We graciously thank Mrs. Jovia Keytanjian and her committee.

1994 was a year of celebration because our 30th Anniversary
Weekend was held on May 21 & 22. His Eminence Archbishop
Khajag Barsamian presided over the festivities. A banquet was
held on Sunday and the St. Nersess Shnorhali medal was awarded
to Deacon Hagop Kitabjian and Sub-Deacon George Devletian for
their outstanding service to the Armenian Church and community.
Also, John Eskandarian received the St. Vartan Award. During
Badarak His Eminence ordained Karnig Torossian and Noubar
Karagulian to the Deaconate, along with Alex Topakbashian and
Richard Shakarjian, Jr. to the order of stole bearer and readers in
the church.

1=



Due to the death of His Holiness Vazken the First the church was in
a period of mourning for 40 days. Therefore, the September
church picnic was cancelled.

In October our parish youth hosted the ACYOA SPORTS WEEKEND.
A very special thanks to John Eskandarian and the Youth
Committee for their dedication and guidance, as well as, all the
parents for their support.

On Saturday, October 15th our Women's Guild sponsored their 4th
Annual Fashion Show. We thank Diramayr Margaret Boyajian and
her committee for this successful affair.

The final project of our Parish Council for 1994 was the re-
establishment of our church bazaar. On December 2nd & 3rd, the
event took place and was very successful socially and financially.
Thanks to the co-chairpersons Mrs. Jovia Keytanjian, George
Arpajian and Dr. Gerald Williams and their diligent, hard-working
committee.

Young adults again this year acted as Sunday ushers. Each Sunday
a pair of ushers distributed the Sunday Bulletins, passed the Kiss of
Peace and collected the offering. This has been a successful project
and was coordinated by Araxie Richards and Shake Derderian in
cooperation with the Parish Council.

Our church members have contributed to the following appeals: St.
Tarkmanchatz School in Jerusalem ($750.00); Armenian Embassy
Fund (§700.00); Los Angeles Earthquake ($251.45); Artzakh Fund
Appeal by Bishop Barkev in March ($12,690.00); Diocesan HAVAD
Fund (8550.00). Your generosity is truly appreciated.

1994 was a very successful year and we hope 1995 to be a
challenging year. We anticipate the following events:

We will have the opportunity to celebrate our Pastor's 25th
Anniversary for His Ordination to the Holy Priesthood on June 4,
1995. A special committee has been formed chaired by Deacon
Hagop Kitabjian. We anticipate His Eminence, Archbishop Khajag
Barsamian, to preside over this event.

—15-



« In 1995 we are also planning to have a September picnic and
Bazaar.

In 1996 we will be hosting the Annual Diocesan Assembly. A
committee has been formed co-chaired by George Devletian and
Lisa Manookian.

In conclusion, on behalf of the Parish Council, I extend a special

thanks to all our church organizations, their executive bodies and
their members, to our benefactors, patrons, donors and to all
parishioners for their cooperation and support of all the church
projects without which we could not have carried the church
mission and made the parish financially sound.

Respectfully submitted,

WM /v(/./o
Papken Megerian JM?,
Chairman
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ACYOA SENIORS ANNUAL REPORT

Exccutive Body: No Formal Organization

Activities:

Joined Juniors for Palm Sunday Dinner

Served on Memorial Hall Youth Fund Committee

Helped at Bazaar in various duties

Usher Program during Sunday Service

Organized dance for Bazaar to raise money for orphan children
of Armenia

Sponsored 3 children in Armenian orphanages through the
WGCC Children of Armenia Program

s W —

[=2)

Proposed Activities for 1995:

EINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94: $ 367.73
Receipts from 1994 Activities: 2,692.0
Gross Income: 1994 $ 3.059.76
Disbursements in 1994: $ 2,376.02
Church Assessment paid in 1994: .00
Total Disbursements in 1994: $ 2376.02
BALANCE as of 12/31/94: $ 683.74
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ACYOA JUNIORS ANNUAL REPORT

Executive Body:

President
Chairperson
Vice Chairperson
Rec. Seccretary

Rev. Dr. Paree Metjian
Sonia Kailian

Alexis Seropian
Alene Kailian

Corr. Secretary Maria Derdcrian
Trecasurer Alex Topakbashian
Advisors Grace Odabashian

John Eskandarian
Total Membership: 40
General Mcetings: 10

Activities:

March Ice Skating

March Palm Sunday Banquet

May Hoagie Sale

May Sports Weekend in Watertown, MA
June Elections

June Phillies Game

July Church Clean-up

July St. Vartan Camp

July Tubing on Delaware River

August Inner Harbor, Baltimore, MD

August Hershey Park

October Hosted Sports Weekend

October Haunted House for Sunday School Halloween Party
November Hayride at Linvilla Orchards

December Decorated 4 Christmas Trees at Church
Also: Served at Church Banquets and helped at Bazaar.
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Proposed Activities for 1995:

Ice Skating
76ers Game
Sledding
Hoagie Sale
Car Wash

Palm Sunday Banquet

Lenten Retreat

Summer Programs

Hayride

Watertown, MA, Sports Weekend

Trip to Center City

INANCIA

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94:

Receipts from 1994 Activities:
Gross Income: 1994

Disbursements in 1994:

Church Assessment paid in 1994:
Total Disbursements in 1994:

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:
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$ 9,999.27

2.500.00

$ 1,155.52
_14.569.52
$ 15,725.04
$ 12,499.27



CHOIR ANNUAL REPORT

Executive Body:

President Rev. Dr. Parce Metjian
Chairperson Noubar Karagulian
Vice Chairperson Karnig Torossian
Rec. Sccretary Dorothy Mooradian
Corr. Secretary Vicky Mirzayan
Treasurer Margaret Ashekian
Advisor Rose Arpajian

Total Membership: 26

General Mcctingé: 5

Activities:

The Choir and Deacons participate every Sunday in the Morning
Service and Divine Liturgy and all special Feast days throughout the
year.

A Choir Workshop was held on March 5, 1994 under the direction of
Maestro Khoren Meikhanedjian and was well attended.

On the weekend of May 21-22, 1994, His Eminence, Archbishop
Khajaag Barsamian, performed the Ordination of Minor Orders and
Ordained Deacons Noubar Karagulian and Karnig Torossian.

The 48th Annual Choir Assembly was hosted by St. James Armenian
Church, Richmond, VA and our choir was represented by delegatcs
Noubar Karagulian and Vicky Mirzayan.

Proposed Activities for 1995:

New Choir and Deacons' gowns have been ordercd and should be in
use by Easter. A Choir Workshop is being planned for this fall.

==




FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94:
Receipts from 1994 Activities:
Gross Income: 1994

Disbursements in 1994: $ 2,514.88
Church Assessment paid in 1994: .00

Total Disbursements in 1994:

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:

Savings Account Balance 1/1/94: $ 1,558.89
Interest Earned for 1994: 26.54

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:

Certificate:
Balance as of 1/1/94: $ 2,032.03
Interest Earned for 1994: 59.98

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:
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2,591.15
602.04

$ 3.193.19

$ 2,514.88
$ 678.31

$  2,092.01




AVAKS ANNUAL REPORT

Executive Body:

President Rev. Dr. Paree Metjian
Chairperson Eunice Kavjian
Rec. Secretary Zabel Zartarian
Treasurer Paul Zartarian

General Meetings: 2 Meetings

Total Membership: 22

Activities: Two Luncheon Meetings

Proposed Activities for 1995:

Re-organization and activation

FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94: $
Church Assessment paid in 1994:

BALANCE as of 12/31/94: $

-22—
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HOKEJASH COMMITTEE REPORT

Executive Body:

Co-Chairpersons Anahid Megerian
Zevart Shakarjian
Alice Arakelian
Vickey Sagherian
Margaret Boyajian

Treasurer Anahid Megerian
Total Membership: 34
General Mecetings: When Needed
Activities: 2 Memorial Dinners

Proposed Activities for 1995:
Preparing all Memorial Dinners
Requested

FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94: $ 345.87
Receipts from 1994 Activities: 1,110.01
Gross Income: 1994 $ 1,455.88
Disbursements in 1994: 492.45
Church Assessment paid in 1994: 500.00
Total Disbursements in 1994: $ 99245
BALANCE as of 12/31/94: $ 463.43
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MEMORIAL I

JALL YOUTH FUND

Executive Body:

President
Chairperson

Vice Chairperson
Rec. Secretary
Corr. Secretary
Treasurer
Assistant Treasurer
Advisor

Total Membership:
General Meetings:

Activities:

Rev. Dr. Paree Metjian
Malena Sarrafian
John Eskandarian
Vickey Sagherian
Valerie Tajirian

Rose Tourigian

Dr. Gerald Williams
Ida Odabashian

8

2

We reviewed an application for an award for Lisa Kazanjian. We
awarded $1,000 to Lisa toward the cost of her trip to Armenia.

Proposed Activities for 19

Continue to review applications

95:

for awards to our Youth.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Interest Balance as of 1/1/94: $6,321.54
Interest from 1994: 2.499.02
Total Interest Income: 1994 $8.820.56
Awards paid in 1994: $ _1.000.00
Total Disbursements in 1994: $1.000.00
BALANCE as of 12/31/94: $7,820.56
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MENS CLUB

Executive Body:

President
Chairperson
Vice Chairperson
Rec. Secretary
Corr. Secretary
Treasurer

Total Membership:
General Meetings:

Activities:

Rev. Dr. Paree Metjian
James Barikian

John Gulasarian

Haig Geovjian

Steven Sarian

James Barikian

12

1’1
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Dinner Dance on April 9, 1994

Proposed Activities for 1995:Dinner Dance on May 6. 1995

FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94:

Receipts from 1994 Activities:
Gross Income: 1994

Disbursements in 1994:

Church Assessment paid in 1994:
Total Disbursements in 1994:

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:
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$ 1,450.95
123.3
$§ 4574.30
$ 298695
$ 1,587.35



SUNDAY SCHOOL ANNUAL REPORT

Executive Body:

Superintendent Rev. Dr. Paree Metjian
Supervisor Patti Ayjian Smith
Treasurer Grace Odabashian
Assembly Coordinator Yeretzgin Angel Metjian
Religious Education Cons. Adrienne Hatchikian Riser

Sunday School Teaching Staff:

‘ Pre-School Zabelle Zartarian
Ida Odabashian

| Kindergarten Diane Hoplamazian

First & Second Grades Jane Hadjinlian

Third Grade John Gulasarian
‘ Fourth Grade Luica Paronyan
| Fifth & Sixth Grades Elda Chamberlain
| Seventh & Eighth Grades Pam Kitabjian

Ninth - Twelfth Grades Yeretzgin Angel Metjian, Shake

Derderian & Noubar Karagulian
Activities:

Christmas/Easter Communion Breakfast & Party
Poon Paregentan

Hayride

Halloween Party

Project LOVE

Lenten Project

Pot Luck Dinner

Christmas Pageant

Proposed Activities for 1995:
Christmas/Easter Communion Breakfast & Party; Ascension Day
Diocesan Program; Poon Paregentan, Hayride; Halloween Party;

Christmas Pageant; Project LOVE, Pot Luck Dinners and Lenten
Project. .
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FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94:
Receipts from 1994 Activities:
Gross Income: 1994
Disbursements in 1994: $ 1,135.24
Church Assessment paid in 1994: N/A .00
Total Disbursements in 1994:

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:

Nedurian-Zakian Account Balance

as of 1/1/94: $ 3,199.34
Interest earned for 1994: $ 72.18

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:

Money Market Fund Account Balance

as of 1/1/94: $ 1,405.55
Interest earned for 1994: $ 38.55
Service Fee: $ (37.40)

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:
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$ 81071
10.21

$ _2,620.92

et

$ 1,485.68

e

$ 337152

$ 1,406.70



WOMEN'S GUILD ANNUAL REPORT

Executive Body:
President Rev. Dr. Paree Metjian
Chairperson Margaret Boyajian
Vice Chairperson Zovig Devletian
Rec. Secretary Rosette Alyanakian
Corr. Secretary None
Treasurer John Semerjian
Advisors Alice Torossian
Rita Khachadourian
Total Membership: 40
General Meetings: 2
Execcutive Meetings: 6
Activities:
Sale of Cookbooks
Hosted Coffee Hour Per Schedule
Church Women United Luncheon Attended
Sponsored 8 Orphaned Armenian Children
Hokejash Assistance
Pathmark & ACME Certificate Fund Raiser
Entertainment Book Sale
May 9 Combined Men's Club & Women's Guild Dinner Dance
May 26 Traditional Armenian Wedding and Covered Dish Meeting
Oct. 1 Bus Trip to Walters Art Gallery/Illuminated Armenian
Manuscripts and Armenian Celebration
Oct. 15 Dinner/Fashion Show
Oct. 16 Intercommunal Reception
Nov. 10 Meeting/Speaker: Kevin Leszcczynski (Safe Investments)
Dec. 3-4 Attic Treasure Sale at Bazaar

Bazaar Pastry Booth
General Assistance with Bazaar Food Preparation
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Dec. 24  Christmas Eve Reception

Church Women United Christmas Stockings for Haverford

Hospital Patients

Proposed Activities for 1995:
May 6 Men's Club & Women's Guild Dinner/Dance

Sept. 9 Picnic - Flea Market
Sept. 24 Variety Show and Dinner

INANCIAL EMENT F 4
Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94:
Receipts from 1994 Activities:

Gross Income: 1994

Disbursements in 1994;: $ 3,774.66
~ Church Assessment paid in 1994: 3,000.00

Total Disbursements in 1994:

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:

WOMEN'S GUILD CERTIFICATE SALE
ANNUAL REPORT

Executive Body:

Treasurer Millie Barsamian
Alice Arakelian
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$ 1,469.35
212

$ 9.681.68

$ 6774.66

$ 2907.02



Activities:

Sale of Certificates for ACME and PATHMARK.

Sale of "Entertainment” Books from which we have a profit of $8.00
per book.

Total sales for 1994 - 23 books.

Proposed Activities for 1995:

Continue sale of Certificates and "Entertainment” Books at a larger
volume.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94: $ 2,127.93
Receipts from 1994 Activities: 713.206.07

Gross Income: 1994 $ 75,334.00
Disbursements in 1994 $ 67,405.00 (Certificates)

1,500.00 (Parish Coun.'93)
5.80 (Postage)
736.00 (Ent. Books)

Amount Turned Over to Church: .00

Total Disbursements in 1994: $ 69.646.80
BALANCE as of 12/31/94: $ 5.,687.20
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YOUNG COUPLES' FELLOWSHIP (YCEF)

Executive Body:

President Rev. Dr. Parce Metjian
Chairperson Arlet Zeiberi
Vice Chairperson Armine Andoun
Treasurer Sarkis Berberian
Advisor Gerry Williams

Total Membership: 20 couples

General Meetings: 4

Activities:

The Young Couples' Fellowship has had a quiet but year with activities
such as baby showers, Christmas Party, and aiding with the coffee
hour on assigned weekends.

Proposed Activities for 1995:

Ski outing, bowling party, house party, dinners out and Lenten
dinner

FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94: $ 213.99
Receipts from 1994 Activities: 86.00
Gross Income: $299.99
Disbursements in 1994: $154.32

Amount Turned Over to Church: .00

BALANCE as of 12/31/94: $ 145.67
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YOUTH COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT

Executive Body:

President Rev. Dr. Paree Metjian
Chairperson John Eskandarian
Rec. Seccretary Grace Odabashian
Corr. Secretary Vicky Sagherian
Treasurer Charles Keytanjian
Advisor Jovia Keytanjian

Total Membership: 28

General Meectings: 10

Activities:

Camperships to St. Vartan Camp & St. Nersess Summer Conference
Provided Transportation to Both

Sponsored Teams in Archbishop Tournament

Assisted ACYOA Juniors and Seniors with Palm Sunday Banquet
Sponsored Men's Basketball Team in Armenian Basketball League
Supervised ACYOA Juniors throughout the year in all their
activities; provided transportation and financial help when needed.

Proposed Activities for 1995:

To continue with activities as in 1994

Armenian Christmas Luncheon

Honoree Banquet

To provide any assistance needed for the ACYOA Juniors,
ACYOA Seniors, Sunday School and any other Youth of
our Church.
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FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Checking Account Balance as of 1/1/94:
Receipts from 1994 Activities:

Gross Income: 1994

Disbursements in 1994: $ 10,528.53
Church Assessment paid in 1994: 1,500.00

Total Disbursements in 1994:

BALANCE as of 12/31/94:

Kesdekian Scholarship:

Account Balance as of 1/1/94: $ 3,020.16
Interest Earned for 1994: 38.74

BALANCE as of 17/31/94:

Virginia Azadian/Edvard Ayjian Memorial Fund:

Balance $ 5.702.50
Interest Earned for 1994 $ 36.65

BALANCE :s of 12/31/94:

Y G

$ 4,348.43

13,496.14

$ 17,844.57

$ 12.028.53

$  5.816.04

$§ _ 3,058.90

_$ 5739.15
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ARMENIAN SCHOOL COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT

Executive Body:

President Rev. Dr. Paree Metjian
Chairperson Zovig Devletian
Rec. Secretary Rose Bazarbashian
Corr. Secretary Zovig Devletian
Treasurer Janet Soghomonian
Total Membership: 4 Committece Members
General Meetings: 3
Activities:

The above Committee sponsored one week "HRASHAVAN"
Summer Camp from July 24 to July 29 at Carson Simpson Farm
in Hatboro, PA

Proposed Activities for 1995:

The above project this year again will take place. The Committee

will organize a one-week camp from July 16 to July 21.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Receipts from 1994 Activities: $6,300.00
Disbursements: 4.007.82
BALANCE as of 12/31/94: $2,292.18
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ARMENIA OUTREACH COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT

Executive Body:

President Rev. Dr. Paree Metjian
Chairperson Zaven Balabanian

Vice Chairperson Garo Avesian

Advisor Kevork & Hermine Hamamdjian,

Rusanna Kafalmazian

Total Membership: 32
General Mectings: 8
Activities:

Dinner/Programs

Fund-raising for orphans and for Armenia
Proposed Activities for 1995:

Membership meetings

Armenian Christmas Dinner and Program
Moral and financial outreach for Armenia
Creating youth dance group

FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR 1994

Opening Balance 1/1/94: $1,104.25
Receipts from Activities: 1,514.32

Gross Income 1994: $2,618.57
Disbursements in 1994: $2,000.00
BALANCE as of 12/31/94 $  618.57
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ST, SAHAG & ST. MESROB ARMENIAN CHURCH
PROPOSED STATEMENT OF INCOME FOR 1995

CURRENT YEAR DUES
PRIOR YEAR DUES
CANDLES
YOUGHAKIN
BAPTISM
WEDDING
FUNERAL
HOKEHANKISD
ACYOA JRS
ACYOA SRS
CHOIR
FOOD CERTIFICATES
HOKEJASH
WOMEN'S GUILD/MEN'S CLUB
AVAKS
YOUNG COUPLES
YOUTH COMMITTEE
AIR CONDITIONING
SEPTEMBER PICNIC
LIEU OF FLOWERS
BAZAAR
PLANT SALE
.ART AUCTION
30TH ANNIVERSARY
PRIOR YEAR ORGANIZATION
CONTRIBUTIONS
ARMENIAN OUTREACH
PAND
MER DOCN DONATIONS
CHRISTMAS CARDS
ALTAR FLOWERS
MISC. DONATIONS
PLATE COLLECTIONS
HAYATIAN HALL
MEMORIAL HALL
MONTESSORI DONATIONS
PEF INTEREST
POSTAGE
PHONE COMMISSION/MISC.

94BUDGET 94 ACTUAL

55,000 47.351
5,000 9,474
3.000 3.183
4,200 4076
1.800 2725
1,400 2,180

0 975
3,000 3225
1.500 2,500

300 0

0 0
3,500 0
3.000 500
3,000 1,500

0 300

0 0
1.000 2,500

0 13,330
3.000 0
5,000 7.286

10,000 16,193
1,000 1,143
1.000 5324

0 4943

0 4500

0 0

0 1,346

200 520
250 255
500 650

10,000 3,530
4,500 4785
6,000 7.355
70,000 . 67.706
42,021 45018
10,000 19.931

0 528

0 288

243171 285,120
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95 PROPOSED

47,000
9,000
3.500
4,000
2,000
1,500



ST. SAHAG & ST. MESROB ARMENIAN CHURCH
PROPOSED STATEMENT OF EXPENSE FOR 1985

CLERGY STIPEND

CLERGY HEALTH/PENSION

CLERGY MILEAGE/REPAIRS

VISITING CLERGY

SECRETARIAL SALARY

JANITORIAL SALARIES

PAYROLL TAXES

TELEPHONE

HEATING FUEL

GAS/ELECTRIC

WATER/SEWER

BUILDING MAINETNANCE

GROUNDS MAINTENANCE

EQUIP RPR/SERV CONTRACT

JANITOR/MAINT SUPPLIES

TRASH MAINTENANCE

MONTESSORI MAINTENANCE

OFFICE SUPPLIES

PRINTING

POSTAGE

WORKMENS COMPENSATION

LIAB/FIRE INSURANCE

CANDLES/FLOWERS

SACRAMENTAL EXFENSE

DICCESAN ASSEMBLY

DIOCESAN DUES

COMMUNITY CONTRIBUTION

UNFORSEEN EXPENSE/MISC

MEMORIAL HALL

HAYATIAN HALL

RESERVE DEPRECIATION
MEMORIAL HALL

AIR CONDITICNING

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT

94 BUDGET

44974
7.000
1.000

500

27,300

30.000
5.100
3.500

14,000

19.000
3.300

12.000
7.000
3.000
3.000
1,7C0
5.200
5.500
2.000
4.000
1,700

11,700
3.300
2.500
3.000

36,000

200
9.000
2,500
1.200

7.000
0
0

277,774

94ACTUAL  95PHOPQSED
44,869 45,990
8,027 8,100
1,870 1,000
350 500
18.835 23.650
30,160 30.000
4070 4,300
2.748 3.000
10.647 10,000
18.892 13.060
2.820 3.300
13.820 11,000
5778 6.000
2,182 3.000
2.569 2,500
2,050 2,100
5.300 5,200
2505 3,000
838 1.000
3.483 3.500
1.154 1.7C0
12,990 12,931
2,985 3.000
2.495 2.500
2,561 2000
38,100 * 25,000
25 500
4562 ** 6.000
7.311 5.500
1,820 1,500
10,048 7.00C
10.723 ¢
6,400 *** o}
282,988 253.171

*INCLUDES BALANCE OWED FROM 1393 ASSECSMENT
*INCLUDES COCKTAIL ROOM RENOVATICN
***KITCHEN APPLIANCE - MEMORIAL HALL
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MONEY MARKET ACCOUNT
SPECIAL PROJECT FUND
AS OF DECEMBER 30, 1994

109 Reserved from Memorial Hall Rental $ 10,244.00
Office Renovation Fund: 657.00
ACYOA Jr. Computer Fund: 1,100.00
ACYOA Sr. Computer Fund: 1,100.00
Bank Service Charge: (75.00)
Amount to be transferred to General

Fund Checking Account: 3.154.11

BALANCE as of 12/30/94: $ 16,180.11

Note: Total of $303.22 Interest For 1994 Allocated to Each Fund.

GENERAL FUND CHECKING ACCOUNT

OPENING BALANCE 1/1/94 $  32,941.34
As per bank

CLOSING BALANCE 12/30/94- statement $ 27,205.82

MONEY MARKET ACCOUNT
EXCESS FUND
AS OF DECEMBER 30, 1994

Opening Balance as of -1/1/94: $ 16,465.39
Transfer to General Fund for Air Cond. Payment: (10,000.00)
Interest 1994: 188.50
Bank Service Charge 1994: (58.00)

BALANCE as of 12/30/94: $§  6.595.89

pOSEEESS
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SPECIAL IN/OUT WASH ACCQUNT

Diocesan HAVAD Fund
CASP .
Tarkmanchatz
Madagh
Sound System (Edward Tekirian)
Reimbursement to Special Affairs
Artzakh
Non-Refunded Security Deposit
(Bathroom Repair)
Reimbursement from Lane
Montessori for Repairs
Sunday School Donation
(Paul Mihranyan)
Armenian Relief Fund
(Paul Mihranyan)
Designated Kitchen Fund
St. Vartan Book Store(Sunday School)
Diocesan HAVAD Fund (1994)
Armenian School Board )
Lisa Kazanjian (Trip to Armenia)
Youth Committee
Diocesan HAVAD (1993)

Total:

* $500 from Campground interest
*  From Campground interest

550.00
200.00
523.00
450.00
5,800.00
250.00
12,795.00%*

300.00
782.00
600.00

600.00
7,000.00

463.00**
1,000.00**
1,000.00%**

535.00%*
6,399.00%*
1.000.00* **

$40,247.00

550.
200.
350
450.

5,800
250

13,090.
300.
782.

500.

.500
5,290
463
1,000
1,000
535
6,399

00
00
00
00
.00
.00
00

00
00
00

.00
.00
.00
.00
.00
.00
.00

.00

$37,459.00

*#%  Reimbursement from Campground interest paid in 1993
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ST. SAHAG NRAND ST. MESROB ARMENIAN CHURCH
Special Affairs 1994 Financial Report

Checkbook balance as of December 31, 1993 $ 3,449.83
1994 Receipts
In Lieu of Flowers $19,435.00
Armenian School 2,308.18
Armenian Outreach Committee 1,614.32
Art Auction 17:521 .71
30th Anniversary Celebration 9,838.00
Plant Sale 3,409.50
Telephone Directory 1,695.00
Catholicos Memorial Luncheon 700.00
Bazaar 27,974.90 84,496.61
B87,946.44
1994 Disbursements
In Lieu of Flowers:-
St. Sahag & St. Mesrob Youth
Committee re: A. Samuelian 515.00
st. Sahag & St. Mesrob Youth
Committee re: E. Ayjian 2:342.50
St. Sahag & St. Mesrob Youth
Committee and Project Hope
re: V. Azadian 6,345.00
ACYOR JR re: K. Topalkbas 737 .50
st. Sahag & St. Mesrob PEF
re: Y. Chilingerian 1,685.00 11,625.00
Armenian Outreach 2,100.00
Art Auction 32,197 55
30th Anniversary Celebration 4,894.46
Plant Sale 2,266.46
Catholicos Memorial Luncheon 589.00
Bazaar 11,781.68
Bank Charges/Misc. 94,94
krmenian Embassy Fund S13e T
Transfer to General Fund 35,000.00 81,120.80
Checkbook balance as of December 31, 1994 $ 6,825.64

*********ﬁ***********!t*********t‘k*****t*i*t*****************k************

Lieu of Flowers 7,286.00
Rrt Auction 5,324.00
30th Anniversary 4,943.00
Plant Sale 1,143.00
Catholicos Memorial Luncheon 111.00
Bazaar 16,193.00
Transferred to General Fund 35,000.00

Maiena Sarrafian
special Affairs Treasurer

December 31, 199%4
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PARISH COUNCIL
SPECIAL AFFAIRS REPORTS - 1994

PLANT SALE
INCOME $ 3,409.50
DISBURSEMENTS 2.266.46
NET PROFIT - $ 1.143.04
ART AUCTION
INCOME $17,521.71
DISBURSEMENTS 12:197.55
NET PROFIT $ 5.324.16

30th ANNIVERSARY

INCOME $ 9,838.00

DISBURSEMENTS 4,894.46

NET PROFIT $§ 494354
BAZAAR

INCOME $27,974.90

DISBURSEMENTS _11.781.68

NET PROFIT $16,193.22





